	Minutes

	CONCORD AMERICAN BASEBALL LEAGUE
	September 7, 2000

Board of Directors Meeting

Contra Costa Water District

	ATTENDEES:

	Craig Gietzen
	Mike Galindo
	Kathy Sheehan
	Chris Sheehan

	Bill Finn
	Greg Lisle
	Dorothy Sansoe
	Tim Hovland

	Jim Brophy
	Dick Stoddard
	Gregg Savage
	

	ABSENT:  Mike Costello



	Minutes

	Called to order at 6:40.

Gregg Savage raised concerns regarding using personal credit or cash when it is necessary to purchase something for the league.  Craig explained the current policy, the need to have Board approval before major purchases are made, and the reimbursement policy.

Non-board positions were discussed.  The following persons were nominated, motion was made, seconded and passed:


Steve Osbourne – Equipment Manager


Mike Dalquist – Mt Diablo Field Director


Shawn Stoops – Chief Umpire


Dean Hollenbeck – Olivera Field Director

Discussion was held regarding the Web Master position and the addition of a non-board Stat Master position.  This discussion was tabled until the September 21st meeting.

Kathy Sheehan reported on how the Snack Shacks did last year.  A profit was made for the year.  If you are interested in the specific amount you can get that information at the General Membership meeting.

Bill Finn presented a draft of the 1999 Season Financial Statement for discussion.  The Board determined that the statement to be presented at the General Membership meeting should include more details.  A revised statement will be distributed at the next meeting.

Kathy Sheehan presented the revised forms that the Forms Committee had prepared.  Very lengthy discussion ensued regarding changes to the forms.  It was moved and passed to spend a maximum of $500.00 on the printing of NCR forms for signups. 

	Discussion was held on continuing a Fund Raiser Buy Out Fee and instituting a new, refundable, Volunteer Fee.  Motion was made to add a re-fundable volunteer fee of $50.00.  The motion carried 7-3.

Discussion on the format of the Volunteer Program was tabled until the September 21st meeting.

Discussion on “Rules Regarding Call Ups” (drafts) was tabled until the September 21st meeting.

Sign Up Dates – Discussion has held regarding how many sign ups to have and when to have them.  Dates agreed upon are:  November 11 & 29, December 9 & 14, January 4 & 13.  Try Outs will be held January 20, 21, and 27 with a make-up day on February 3rd.  Drafts will be conducted the week of February 3rd.  Opening Day will be March 31st and Closing Day will be June 16th.  A motion was made and approved to set these dates for the 2001 CALL Season.

A motion was made and carried to have Mike Galindo purchase league database software totalling not more than $200.00.  A motion was also made and carried to have Bill Finn and Dorothy Sansoe purchase a laptop computer at a cost of not more than $1,400.00.  A motion was made and carried to purchase a weed sprayer at a cost not to exceed $1,200.00.

Gregg Savage was asked to provide a list of equipment needing to be purchased for the 2001 season at the next meeting.

The agenda for the September 21st meeting was set.

Adjourned at 10:02 p.m.
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